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Re: ThePatient ProtectionandAffordableCareAct (a/k/a “national health reform”).

DearICHIP Enrollee:

With thepassageof theAffordableCareAct on March 23, 2010,Illinois familiesandbusinessescan
anticipateahealthinsurancemarketplacethat will providemoremeaningfulbenefits,bemore
accountableto consumers,andbemoretransparent.Mosthealthinsurancereformsarescheduledto be
implementedandeffectiveby January1, 2014.

Theestablishmentof atemporaryhigh risk pool is amongthecomponentsof theAffordableCareAct
scheduledfor implementationin thenearfuture. By design,this temporaryhigh risk pool will providea
coveragebridgeto 2014 for manyof thecurrently uninsuredwith preexistingconditions. Of course,
effectiveJanuary1, 2014,theAffordableCareAct prohibitshealthinsurersfrom basingcoverageor
pricingdecisionson healthstatus. Weknow that day will notarrive soonenoughfor manyfamiliesand
small businessesin ourState.

$5 billion hasbeenfederallyappropriatedto supporttheestablishmentofhigh risk pools in all the states,
andweexpectapproximately$196million to be availablefor Illinois.

TheAffordableCareAct contemplatesenrollmentof an “eligible individual” who is definedas:

1. uninsuredfor six (6) months;
• enrollmentin an existinghigh risk pool (ICHIP) constitutes“insurance”for

purposesof this definition;

2. a citizen or nationaloftheUnited States;and,

3. hasapreexistingcondition.

In addition,theAffurdableCareAct requiresthat thepremiumspaidby thosecoveredby thetemporary
high risk pool not paymorethan 100%ofthestandardpremiumrate. Somestates,like Texas,allow for
high risk poolpremiumsashigh as200%. Of course,asyou well know, ICHIP membersarerequired,
by Illinois law, to paybetween125-150%ofthestandardpremiumrate.

At this time, throughICHIP, theStateof Illinois is pursuingtheopportunityto covermoreuninsured
citizensin Illinois throughthis federallyfundedhigh risk pool. However,astheUS Departmentof
HealthandHumanServicescontinuesto guidethestateswith implementationofthehigh risk pool
expansion,weremainuncertainof the impacton currentICHIP enrollees. In particular,it appears
unlikely that thefederal fundswill be availableto reducepremiumspaidby currentICHIP enrollees.
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Nothing in theAffordableCareAct requireschangeto, or threatens,thecurrentICHIP operationsor
benefits,andyou will not experienceany disruptionin careor coveragedueto theAct.

TheICHIP Boardof Directorsandstaffreaffirm ourcommitmentto operateICHIP in aresponsibleand
fiscally prudentmannerandto providethebestpossibleserviceto ICHIP enrollees.

Pleasedo not hesitateto contactICHIP at866-851-2751if you needassistance.

Very truly yours,

Michael T. McRaith
Director
Chairman,ICHIP Boardof Directors
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